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UKAEF 20th ANNIVERSARY GALA 

 Date: Tuesday, April 7, 2008  
 
 Place: Boone Center 
 
 Time: 4:15 - 7:00 P.M. 
 
 Program: UK Opera Students --  
    Selections from a new 
    Folk Opera about young 
    Abe Lincoln:  “River of  
    Time.” 
 
 
 More details in the April newsletter. 

FOUR FELLOWSHIPS AWARDED 
 
After thorough evaluation and deliberation the Fellow-
ship Committee, comprised of John Greenway, Tom 
Lillich, and William Green, chose four applicants out of 
twenty submitted to receive UKAEF Fellowships. All 
four pledged to teach at the University level. 
    Colleen Glenn, English. Colleen is in the fifth year of 
her doctoral program with a concentration in American 
Studies. Her dissertation topic deals with combat fatigue 
and the indirect representation of war trauma in Holly-
wood films of the fifties. She spent two years in the 
Peace Corps as a teacher of English in Romania. At UK, 
she has taught composition, major Black writers, and 
Intro to Film. 
    Kevin Kehrberg, Music/Musicology. In the fourth 
year of his doctoral program in Musicology, his disser-
tation topic entails the first scholarly examination of the 
music and life of Alfred E. Brumley, one of the most 
important American gospel hymn composers of the 
twentieth century. His teaching experience includes 
courses at UK,  an adjunct faculty member at Transyl-
vania, and  a research fellow at Berea College. 
    Erin Militzer, Mathematics. The fifth year 
doctoral student’s dissertation is in the area of complex 
analysis. She has taught several courses at UK and has  

been selected to take part in the Algebra Cubed program 
designed to increase the level of mathematics instruct- 
ion in Eastern Kentucky. 
    Megan Poulette, Biology/Forestry. She is in her third 
year of her doctoral program with a focused area of for-
estry. Her dissertation research deals with the globally-
unique savanna-woodland landscape of the Blue- grass 
area. She has served as an instructor in several courses 
at UK.  

FEBRUARY LUNCHEON MEETING 

 Date: Tuesday, February 10, 2009  
 
 Place: Equestrian Woods Country Club 
 
 Time: 11:30 A.M. Luncheon 
 
 Program: 12:30 P.M. 
 
 Speaker: Dr. Michael Karpf, Executive 
  Vice-President Health Affairs 
 
 Topic:   “UK Health Center:  Where We’ve  
   Been and Where We’re Going”  
 
 Business Meeting: 1:30 p.m.  

FAREWELL TO FRIENDS 
 
Over the last several months, we have lost two loyal and 
valuable members of our organization.  The first,  
William Wagner, besides serving on several commit-
tees, was President of UKAEF for two terms: 1996-97 
and 1997-98. His generous contributions to the fellow-
ship fund helped in great measure our ability to team up 
with the “Bucks for Brains” program. 
    Lila Boyarsky, a spousal member, worked  
tirelessly and optimistically for about eight years as 
chair of the Ad HocRetirement Facility Committee 
keeping at it long after most of us had become discour-
aged. 
    Their deaths have diminished us all. 



NEW MEMBERS: 2008-09 
 
Please welcome these recent retirees and new members. 
They and the renewals of current members total 234. 
 

Carolyn Bratt and Susan Scollay 
Bradley and spouse Rose Canon 
Charles Davis 
Keith and B’Ann Johnson 
Timothy Smith 
Marion Steiner 
John VanWilligen 
Bernard Vonderheide 
Retia Walker 
M. O’Neal Weeks 

 VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
 
United Way of the Bluegrass.  The United Way of the Blue-
grass Volunteer Center provides many ways to make a differ-
ence in our community. This friendly site lists over 340 vol-
unteer opportunities in the Bluegrass Region. To find a way 
to use your talents and interests to help others, visit the web-
site at www.uwbg.org.  
 
Alzheimer’s Association.  The Association’s Best Friends 
Day Center is central Kentucky’s only adult day center spe-
cializing in dementia care. It features a program directed by 
dedicated professionals and volunteers, all trained in the  in-
ternationally-recognized model of care–the “Best Friends 
Approach.” Volunteers are  needed to be a friend to a person 
with dementia.  Contact: Bobby Potts at 266-5283. 
 
UK Honors Program is currently recruiting advisors for the 
Journal/Journey Project. This effort pairs Honors Students 
with faculty, staff, and administrators for a one-on-one ex-
change , focusing upon the journal as a record of intellectual 
develpment. Advisors meet with one student at least once a 
month to review journal entries. Advisors serve for two se-
mesters; and students receive a single credit on a pass-fail 
basis. For information, contact Meg Marquis at 
memarq0@uky.edu. 
 
The Arboretum will hold a Volunteer Orientation on Satur-
day, February 7th at 10:00 a.m. at the Visitor Center. This 
provides a chance for volunteers to receive updated informa-
tion on the Arboretum activities. Contact Hugh Huffman, 
Volunteer Coordinator, at huffmanph@insightbb.com. 

FELLOWSHIP FUND CONTRIBUTORS   
 

Thanks to the generosity of these UKAEF members, our  
Fellowship Fund was able to grow this year by $3425.               

Honor Roll 
$5-$49 

Billie Ables     
Elaine Bard 

Delwood Collins 
Bobbie Coltharp 
Thomas Cooper 
Emmett Costich 

W. Jerome Crouch 
William Ehmann    

Charles Faber 
Juanita Fleming 
Gilbert Friedell 

Marilyn Getchell 
William Green 
Andrew Grimes 

Virgil Hayes 
Carl Henrikson 

Don Hochstrasser 
Carolyn Holmes 
Phyllis Jenness 
James Kemp 
Abby Marlatt 
Loys Mather 

M. McEllistrem 
M. Morelock 

Thomas Pirone 
Mary K. Robinson 

Ramona Rush 
Mrs. G. Saenz 
Edgar Sagan 
Louis Shain 
Jesse Siskin 
Eldon Smith 

Joseph Swintosky 
Jesse Weil 

Miriam Woolfolk 
Arthur Wrobel 

 

Dean’s List    
$50-$199 

Ann Amerson 
Joanne Bell 

Donald Cross 
Roland Duell 

Charles Ellinger 
Evelyn Geller 

Norman Goodman 
William Green 

Theodore Guiglia 
Eugene Huff 

Susan Abbott-Jamieson 
David C. Johnson 

Ruth Johnson 
Thomas Lillich 
Herbert Massey 

Thomas Mullaney 
Jackie Noonan 

Jean Pival 
Gerald Roth  
John Shaw 

John Shawcross 
Malcolm Siegel 
Don M. Soule 

William Stober 
Robert Stroup 
Louis Swift 

 
Cum Laude 

$200-499 
Robert Duncan 

 
Magna Cum Laude 

$500+ 
Robert Straus 

 
In Memory of 
Virginia Magee 
Gerard Saenz 

LIMESTONE CROSSING QUERY 
 
 There has been some confusion about refund options for 
people over age 81 at the time of Limestone Crossing’s open-
ing. If one member of the couple is 81 or under at moving-in 
time, then the couple can choose either the 50% or the 95% 
refund option.  However, even if both are over 81, either op-
tion is still available, but at a higher up-front premium cost 
for each. 

PARKING PERMIT RENEWAL 
 
Parking permit renewal is from February 1to March 2, 2009.  
You must apply during that period to guarantee mail delivery 
to your home. 
To apply, call the ofice at 257-5757 or order on-line at uk-
parking@lsv.uky.edu.  This year, retirees will have a special 
“button” on the on-line information page, so that you will be 
able to fill in your home address and not your former depart-
ment.  
   Remember: only those who retired prior to June 30, 1995 
are eligible for free parking.  The deadline for renewal is 
April 1, 2009. 



2008-09 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

OFFICERS 
President: Mary Witt 

Vice-President: James Wells 
Treasurer: William Stober 

Recording Secretary: Ed Sagan 
Executive Secretary: Jean Pival 
Past President: Thomas Lillich 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Benefits: Robert Stroup & Michael Tearney 
Membership: William Stober 
Program: James Wells 
Publicity: Jean Pival 
Retirement Facility: Ed Sagan 
Fellowship: William Green 
Service:  Sue Fosson 

 
UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY 

RESERVATION FOR TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2009 
 
I plan to attend the luncheon.   Enclosed is $   for   reservation(s) at $17.00 each. 
 
NAME        SPOUSE’S NAME       
 
I (we) need transportation.    Address: _____________________________________________________________ 
 

Send reservations to WM. J. STOBER, 516 MUNDY’S LANDING, VERSAILLES, KY 40383 
873-8580 or E-mail: Wjstob@aol.com 

Note: To receive a refund, reservations must be canceled by Tuesday, February 3, 2009. 

IN MEMORIUM, Winter 2008-09 
*Preceding name indicates membership in UKAEF 

“Good teaching is forever and the teacher is immortal.”–Jesse Stuart 

Charles L. Atcher 
Library 

*Lila Boyarsky 
Spouse, Louis 

W. Wilson Hourigan 
Ag. Economics 

Robert O. Evans 
English 

Prasad K. Kadaba 
Engineering 

Gail Robinson 
Music 

*William Wagner 
Chemistry 

Robert W. Rudd 
Ag. Economics 

LUNCHEON VENUE  DIRECTIONS 
 
Equestrian Woods Country Club is located off Harrodsburg Road, 2.7 miles south of Man-O-War Boulevard at 107 
Clubhouse Drive in the Equestrian Woods Subdivision.  
      Driving south after Man-O-War, when you spot a small shopping center on the left, start looking for a BP station 
on the right. Turn right onto Old Coach Road shortly after passing the BP station.  (It is marked by the large  
Equestrian Woods sign)  Turn left on Clubhouse Drive. 
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